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	Welcome to this week’s edition of Practice News



	Dear Coventry and Warwickshire CCG Members - for the last time of writing while you have that name and I have the privilege of being your Chair. Thank you for all your support to our population through your roles in general practice and through your membership and the working of the CCG. 

Coventry and Warwickshire general practice should celebrate what we have achieved, learn from where we have not seen the fruit we expected and look to the future with hope. 
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Dr Sarah Raistrick
CCG Chair
NHS Coventry and Warwickshire Clinical Commissioning Group









	If you'd like to have Practice News and other relevant CCG updates sent to you directly, please email cwccg.communications@nhs.net



			[bookmark: Latest-information-for-practices]Latest information for practices
[bookmark: _Hlk60840860]Chairs Report 
Please find attached.

PCN data submission
As you are aware, PCN data extractions take place quarterly.  The next PCN data submission deadline is 30th June 2022.

In line with the Network Contract DES, can you please ensure your PCN makes a submission and also records the Clinical Director position on the portal.

The regular submission of data enables Health Education England (HEE), NHS England and NHS Improvement (NHSE/I), to have more frequent, accurate, complete and timely information to aid in their decision-making and workforce planning processes, without increasing the burden to practices and primary care networks.

The journey so far...
Please find attached the CCPL framework.

Action to cascade: Our People, Our Purpose 
Our people working in health and social care across Coventry and Warwickshire are the backbone in supporting us to achieve better health outcomes for our communities. Nationally, we are heading towards a workforce crisis and locally we want to understand the issues, challenges, and priorities facing our people and make things better.

We are calling together leaders across every part of the care system to engage in discussions about system-wide solutions to organisational challenges, and to explore what we can do together now and in future to support and reimagine our workforce.

The discussions will be taking place via a series of virtual events and through the Our People Our Purpose Big Conversation, that will be held online for two weeks from 27th June – 11th July.

The Big Conversation will give leaders across the health and care system in Coventry and Warwickshire the opportunity to have their voice heard in an anonymous online discussion to share views and comment and vote on the views of others, on what we can do together now and what we can do in future to support and reimagine our workforce.

We need your help to spread the word or take part aimed at leaders and people managers in your organisation and networks to encourage them to register to take part in the Big Conversation, so that everyone has a chance to have their say. 

Thank you so much in advance, for your help to create a One People plan for Coventry and Warwickshire.

Urgent Public Health Message: Urgent actions in response to detection of Vaccine Derived Polio Virus type 2 (VDPV2) in London sewage samples
Urgent public health message for the NHS on the detection of Vaccine Derived Polio Virus type 2 in London sewage samples. Health professionals are urged to fully investigate and report any suspected cases of Acute Flaccid paralysis / Acute Flaccid Myelitis (AFM/AFP) not explained by a non-infectious cause. Also contains information about enhanced laboratory surveillance for enteroviruses and polio catch-up vaccinations.  
Full information can be found on the UKHSA website or by downloading the pdf version below: Polio: detection of VDPV2 in London sewage samples - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk
Update on Cervical Screening Ceasing Audit - Reminder to check PNLs 
We have previously written to you with information on the national review of patients who are Ceased from Cervical Screening call and recall.  

Under phase 1 of this process, the Cervical Screening Administration Service (CSAS) has now reinstated all individuals whose GP practice did not respond to the request to complete phase 1 of the national ceasing audit. This request was to audit individuals ceased from the NHS Cervical Screening Programme from 1st April 2010 for ‘no cervix’ that did not receive a ceasing notification letter.

For the next phase of the national ceasing audit of the NHS Cervical Screening Programme, the Cervical Screening Administration Service (CSAS) will reinstate all individuals who are recorded on the National Cervical Screening Call and Recall IT system as ceased from the NHS Cervical Screening Programme since 1st April 2010 for the ceasing reason ‘other’ and there is no record that a ceasing notification letter was sent to them.  

“Other” was removed from the ceasing audit guidance in 2004 and is no longer accepted as a valid ceasing reason by the NHS Cervical Screening Programme.  As there is insufficient evidence or documentation for CSAS to re-categorise these individuals with a valid ceasing reason or ask GPs to verify their ceasing reason, reinstating them back into the NHS Cervical Screening Programme is the safest option. This process will commence on 30th June 2022 and it will take CSAS 2 weeks to action.  
          
·        Please can you ensure that you check your prior notification lists (PNLs) particularly carefully in the subsequent 4 weeks following the reinstatement process, as they will include the patients that were previously ceased from the NHS Cervical Screening Programme for the ceasing reason ‘other’.

·        When reviewing the PNL, if you have evidence or documentation that an individual is not eligible for screening then please cease them as normal using the relevant PNL category.  This means that they will then be sent a letter confirming that they have been ceased from the NHS Cervical Screening Programme.  Any individuals who remain un-ceased will receive an invitation letter for cervical screening approximately 6 weeks after they first appear on the PNL.  As a result, you may then receive queries or requests for screening from individuals who thought they had been ceased from the Programme. If these patients should not remain in the screening programme, please cease them by sending the appropriate form (www.csas.nhs.uk.docx (live.com) to CSAS via the online portal (Screening - Cease/Opt Out · CSAS).  A valid ceasing reason must be provided on this form.
         
·        Nearly 50% of the individuals that will be reinstated into the NHS Cervical Screening Programme will be over the eligible age for screening.  However, any individuals aged over 65 that did not have their last test between the ages of 60 to 65 are still eligible for their final test.  The cervical screening laboratory providers have been asked not to reject these samples.

There are 1,325 registered patients that will be reinstated into the NHS Cervical Screening Programme across 1,074 GP practices.  These practices will be contacted directly by CSAS and provided with a list of their affected patients.

In July 2022 CSAS will issue a bespoke letter to all individuals recorded on the National Cervical Screening Call and Recall IT system as ceased from the NHS Cervical Screening Programme since 1st April 2010 for the ceasing reason ‘informed consent’ and there is no record that a ceasing notification letter was sent to them.   This letter will advise these individuals to contact their GP or local sexual health centre to request a cervical screening appointment if they now wish to be invited for screening.  No action is required for individuals that wish to continue to be ceased from the Programme. 

As result, you may receive queries or requests for screening from individuals that were previously ceased from the programme for informed consent.  Please ensure that a screening appointment is offered if requested.

Large-scale smartcard expiry on 27 June 2022 
For Coventry and Rugby practices only, A large number of smartcards are due to expire on 27 June 2022. If you see a pop up message that your smartcard is due to expire on 27 June 2022, please arrange for their renewal at your earliest opportunity, as high demand in the final weeks risks the availability of this service. Please do not wait until the last date.  
· You can renew the cards by yourselves, if your computer settings allows you to do so. 
· GP Surgery users, please approach your Practice Manager to renew the smartcards.  
· Pharmacy users, please contact your RA Agent or us for an appointment. 
          
If you are unable to renew your smartcard, please contact us on 02476 844 100 to arrange an appointment with an RA Agent at Wayside House.  
If you have any queries, please contact: registration.authoritydept@covwarkpt.nhs.uk

PCN EMIS Clinical Services 
The below videos have been collated with a view to help the PCNs set up their clinical hubs 
· Activating Appointment Books Data Sharing Agreements:
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0tH81Ti60wo
· Designing Appointment Sessions and slots for cross org booking:
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xl9l3aiTbWg
· Booking in registered and unregistered patients into Cross Org Slots:
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2auHRJMNWE4

Docobo Go live in Coventry Care Homes 
We are delighted to update that the first phase of rollout of the Docobo Telehealth project is going live in 2 Care Homes in Coventry from 28th June.

The care homes are Cordelia Court & Victoria Mews in Sowe Valley PCN, the go live follows some great work and team effort across CWPT, Care Homes and Copsewood practice over recent weeks. Further updates will be shared in coming weeks including plan for next 13 Care Homes in Sowe valley across next 2 phases 
          
For more information please email ContactDocobo@swft.nhs.uk.


First patient recruited onto Docobo Palliative and EOL Pilot
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	The Palliative and EOL Docobo pilot has recruited its first patient. The patient has completed their first weekly monitoring question set.
The digital remote patient healthcare solutions recently expanded into Palliative and EOL care in North Warwickshire.
The phase of project, which began in June 2022, follows on from a number of successful phases and implementations across North and South Warwickshire and Rugby. Earlier phases are showing effective & positive results across Care Homes and patients living with long term conditions including COPD and Heart Failure.
The project is a joint undertaking between Mary Ann Evans Hospice in Nuneaton and the Community specialist palliative care team in SWFT NHS Trust.
For more information contact ContactDocobo@swft.nhs.uk

AccuRx Update 
Following the recent AccuRx demonstration given in the WN PLT session- please find below a list of useful links:
· Batch & Appointment Reminders webinar
· SMS Plus & Florey Plus webinar 
· Patient Triage webinar 
· Self-Book webinar Tuesday 21st June
· FFT webinar Wednesday 22nd June
· How to manage incoming Patient Triage requests
· How to submit a test request

Atherstone Vaccination Hub win Hidden Heroes Award 
Atherstone Vaccination Hub has received a Hidden Heroes award for Outstanding Performance during the Pandemic.  The Hidden Heroes initiative was established to identify some of the excellent individuals and teams who would otherwise go without recognition, as well as try to highlight this incredible work that too often goes unnoticed. 

Atherstone Vaccination Hub are based at The Atherstone Surgery and won the award for supporting the community throughout the pandemic and saving lives through their excellent vaccination clinics. 

Karen Clarke, Practice Manager/Site Lead at Atherstone Surgery received the award on behalf of the team on Thursday June 9th 2022 and said; 

"I am delighted to accept this award on behalf of the vaccination team.  The award is very much deserved as a recognition of all the hard work the staff and volunteers have put in, giving up their free time and weekends to deliver in the region of 35,000 covid vaccinations to our local community. This would simply not have been possible without the enthusiasm of the teams from Atherstone Surgery, Springhill Medical Centre, Station Street Surgery and Chancery Lane Surgery, along with volunteers and community staff.  I personally give my thanks to every one of them for making this campaign such a great success. 
 
The awards were established by four Companies who are playing a key role in Supporting General Practice with the pandemic: Dene Healthcare, Gama Healthcare, Interface Clinical Services and Practice Index.  Tom Jones of Dene Healthcare who presented the award was quoted as saying: ‘2020 was a hard year for most and sadly the amazing work being done in General Practice is too often overlooked, Atherstone Vaccination Hub are exactly the type of community based service we were hoping to identify and in some small way thank them for their contribution during the most difficult period in modern times."
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Constipation Campaign focus groups for Primary Care colleagues 
Do you have any Primary Care contacts that may like to be part of a constipation focus group the meetings we have will be delivered via Teams and there will be three sessions for different groups.
   
   
Primary Care Colleagues - Date: Wednesday 29th June 1-2.30pm 
For more information please contact Natalie Walters, Premature Mortality Project Manager, n.walters@nhs.net
   
   
Newsletters
[bookmark: _Hlk70513177][bookmark: Vacancies]Training Hub Wellbeing Wednesday - 22nd June 
Our Wellbeing Wednesday article has just been published, the link to it is just below.
Wellbeing Wednesday: 22nd June 2022 - Coventry & Warwickshire Training Hub (cwtraininghub.co.uk)
   
   
Training Hub Newsletter 
Please click here to read the newsletter.
Vacancies
Domestic Abuse Health Advocate Educator (Part Time) 
Contract type: Permanent
Hours: Part Time, 18.75 hours per week (Wednesday 1:15pm – 5pm, Thursday 9am - 5pm and
Friday 9am – 5pm)
Location: Warwickshire
Salary: £12,552 per annum (full time equivalent is £25,104 per annum) 
    
Deadline to Apply: Monday 27 June 2022 at 09.00 am
https://refugecareers.ciphr-irecruit.com/Applicants/vacancy/4220/Domestic-Abuse-Health-Advocate-Educator-Part-Time   
   
Personalised Care Project Manager
Job overview
Personalised Care Project Manager - Coventry & Warwickshire
Band 7- £40,057 - £45,839 per annum
Fixed Term 18 months
Deadline: Monday, 4th July 

This is a system wide post, hosted by George Eliot Hospital.
This is an exciting opportunity to be responsible for the delivery of specific work streams/projects to increase the uptake of personalised care initiatives across the Coventry and Warwickshire system - working closely with primary care, NHS Trusts and place partnerships.

Job vacancy: Personalised Care Project Manager, George Eliot Hospital NHS Trust, Nuneaton | trac.jobs (geh.nhs.uk)
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